[image: image1.jpg]


KINGSTON PHILOSOPHY CAFÉ UPDATE 

October 2008

Thank you to everyone who came along to our session on art. I think everyone joined in happily and I know that there were many really stimulating discussions around the room. It was nice, too, to continue afterwards as the Gazebo – thanks to Majeed for suggesting that. I have put all the comments I can read from the first two meetings up on the website – in the About the Philosophy Café section – so that you can see the mostly positive responses, as well as the slightly contradictory suggestions, we have had so far. We obviously can’t please everyone in every meeting, but over a year of so of varied formats and topics, we might please most of you.
Apologies to those of you who had the wrong time in your diaries and so missed the meeting. I hope that soon the Rose publicity will show the right dates and times and theatre staff know when and where our meetings are. Please do check times and venues, though - the Rose kindly gives us free space and in return we do have to be a bit flexible (and buy drinks at their bar). I hope we can keep to Thursday evenings, but they won’t always be the first Thursday of the month; for example our December meeting will be on the 11th and our March one on the 12th.  There is nothing, of course to stop keen philosophers getting together between meetings if they like.
Cost – several participants have asked if meetings cost anything. Not as long as we can have a free venue and I can avoid it, is my answer. I‘d prefer not to get involved in all the bureaucracy of opening a KPC bank account, having a treasurer, accounting to all of you for the money you pay etc. That’s the point at which it stops being fun, in my opinion. We will no doubt have to hire a room for more formal events and charge to cover those costs, but I hope that another organisation (The Rose, Think-in-Kingston) will take on the ticketing and pocket the profits if there are any. However, if anyone is dying to be treasurer do let me know, just in case it ever becomes essential.
Our next meeting, “Is it Art?”, on Thursday November 6th at 6.00 pm prompt (come along earlier to meet and buy refreshments in the Rose Café) will be the second of two on the visual arts. Don’t worry if you missed the first – we will begin with a recap of the questions and ideas that emerged from October’s group discussions before moving on to see if we can together find a definition of art that includes all the things we want to and excludes the rest. The discussion will end at 7.30 or just before, as the theatre audience goes into the auditorium.
Notes with questions to think about and suggested reading are on the website at http://www.e-voice.org.uk/kingstonphilosophycafe/files/view/philosophy-cafe-briefings/IS_IT_ART,_prep.doc. My draft slide show is also on the website at http://www.e-voice.org.uk/kingstonphilosophycafe/assets/other/is-it-art-slide-show/.  Do please bring along your own illustrations too, the more border-line and controversial the better. 
Our fourth meeting, “What next?”, on Thursday December 11th, will be practical rather than philosophical. This is your opportunity to suggest topics for our 2009 programme, volunteer to lead or chair meetings, and discuss the formats we have tried so far. Do you prefer a talk with questions, or discussions in small groups? Would you like the occasional meeting with no set topic and no introduction, with a discussion topic to be decided there and then? Is it worth spending two evenings discussing the same topic – sometimes, always, never? Should we vary our format as well as our topic, or is there one that most participants prefer? We’ve had some good offers and suggestions already, but please come along with your ideas too, and help to shape future events.
Kingston Philosophy Café in Think-in-Kingston 2009: On the evening of Thursday 12th March we will be participating in Think-in-Kingston with a talk by philosopher, writer, broadcaster and journalist Dr Mark Vernon, on "Philosophy and the Art of Living." 
Marilyn Mason

